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Ms. Lori Hutchison, Committee Chair, called the meeting to order at 8:12 AM with introductions.

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Advisory Business:

Ms. Dedra Daehn talked briefly about the survey that was sent out to the committee members to ascertain when best to hold the advisory recognition event.   She reported to the committee that the Clark College Foundation provides the funds to host this important event.
Work Plan:
Ms. Daehn explained that the Work Plan is required by the state to maintain annual work plans on file.  She said the Work Plan needs to be updated every year.  The current one on file is for 2010-2011 and the first item is complete.  Ms. Daehn and the committee members discussed items to be added to the 2011-2012 work plan.  Director Myers said although the 7-year Accreditation was approved, they still need to submit an interim report. The Accreditation review process revealed that updated transcripts needed to be completed for faculty and on file in HR.  The new program outcomes based on QSEN model has already been completed.  QSEN stands for Quality Safety and Educational of Nursing.  This model is gaining lots of attention nationwide.  All of the partners are focusing on quality and safety.  Director Myers said that QSEN.org has good information that might be of interest to the members. 
Director Myers said the following will be on the Work Plan for 2011-2012.

1. Accreditation Approved but need to submit interim report.
2. Submission of interim report to NLNAC.  

3.   Recruiting members for the Nursing Advisory Committee
4.   Lab Equipment – Rosemary Sievila said a lab equipment request was sent to 

     
Foundation and thanked the committee for their support in requesting high fidelity  

mannequin for the lab.  The program needs advisory support to submit their requests to the Foundation.  The cost of this mannequin can cost between $30,000 and $60,000.  A motion to support this request has been made.  The motion has been seconded and unanimously approved.

Ms. Hutchison asked if there were any other activities that should go on the Work Plan.   There were no other contributions for the Work Plan.

50th Anniversary Updates:

Dean Bowers said that the Sim baby shower was a huge success and well attended.  The baby has been named Simantha B. Born.  Winner of the contest received a certificate for the winning name.

Dean Bowers said that the National Nurses Week is scheduled for Saturday, September 15th.  There will be a key note speaker and CEUs will be issued.  
Tia Schmidt said that there was a wide representation of alumni at the 50th anniversary celebration with a graduate from the 1964 class as well as recent graduates.   
New Business:

Majority:   Dean Bowers said that the committee needs to have a quorum in order to vote on advisory committee issues.  He was encouraged to see that this has been added as a Work Plan item to clean up the member list so that only active members are on the committee roster and removing members who have not attended at least for the last few years.   A motion was made to propose that at least 5 members form a majority for voting on advisory committee issues.  Since many of the members were absent today, an email vote will be sent out to the entire committee to get majority votes in for this motion.  
At the same time, the secretary will ask for a vote on approving the draft of the minutes.

College Budget Proposal:

Dean Bowers said that the budget proposal is for Instruction to cut $2 million.  For Nursing there are 17 full time faculty and 5 vacant positions right now.  One position will be lost permanently.  Nursing will be at 16 instead of 17 fulltime faculty.  Three tenure track positions are being advertised right now.  Clark is considering a $1,000 differential fee per student each year.  This is happening for Nursing and Dental.  It may take until May before Clark sees the actual effects of the cuts.  
Dean Bowers said he is estimating tuition will go up again next year.  Dean Bowers said due to the student fees being increased from 6 to $160 last year has benefited the department allowing for a lab tech for the nursing program and for purchasing some lab equipment.  
Hiring Update:  

Dean Bowers said that Clark College has thus far been unsuccessful in its search for the Associate Dean of Nursing.  Director Myers said there are some good applicants for the tenure positions and they will be conducting the interviews this week and next week.  
Updates from the Members:

Ms. Snodgrass said PeaceHealth SW Medical Center is implementing a new system for hiring nurses. Dean Bowers said that Clark has finalized clinical affiliation with PeaceHealth.  The new hires are being hired into the research pool and they will all go through orientation and will become backfill.  They will all be fulltime and work all shifts.  
Ms. Hoeksel said that Clark students who enter WSU-V BSN nursing program are well prepared.  She said these students are well prepared to take on the rigors of the program at WSU-V as Clark has prepared them.  
Ms. Pat McClure said that March 14th Culture of Safety workshop will begin at 5 PM and end at 8 PM at The Heathman Lodge with dinner included.  She asked the members to call 1-206-575-7979 and talk to Irene to RSVP to this event.
Next Meeting:

Monday, May 21, 2012 from 8 AM in CCW 218.

Meeting adjourned at 9:40 AM
Action Items for Next Meeting:
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